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Term 1 Week 8 

Assistant Principal Curriculum and 
Instruction 

I am delighted to announce that Ms Kara Munn 
has been appointed, through the merit 
selection process, as an Assistant Principal. 
This leadership role is dedicated to ensuring 
that the effective planning and implementation 
of evidence-based literacy and numeracy 
practices continue and grow at our school. I’m 
sure you will join me in congratulating her with 
the knowledge that her impact will continue to 
be as evident and valued, as it always has, in 
leading the learning of our school. 

Year 6 
Transition 
Year 6 had a visit from Narooma High 
School. Dylan Powell (Student Support 
officer), Mandy Evans (Year 7, 2023 
Year Advisor), Shirlee Rowland (Head 
Teacher Wellbeing) and Karen Ella-Bird 
(Senior Leader Community 
Engagement) made themselves known 
and invited Years 5 and 6 students and 

parents to an Open Night at NHS on Tuesday 29th March. Invitations have 
been sent home to families this week. 
 
Congratulations Marcus and Archer! 
Our PBL Focus last week was open 
mindedness. Being open to new ideas 
and suggestions, trying things a 
different way, playing with someone 
new and accepting the views of others.  
 
 

Clean Up Australia Day                   
We are going to Corunna Point on Friday on the bus. We will walk through the 
National Park, stopping for a run around the velodrome, walking onto the 
beaches and collecting any litter we find along the way to the rotunda at Mystery 
Bay Beach. Sandy and Linda are cooking a sausage sizzle lunch for us to enjoy 
when we get to the rotunda. We’ll be hungry after our hard work! Parents are 
welcome to join us in our efforts to keep our patch litter free. Please return 
permission notes via School Stream and $5 for the bus by Wednesday. 

Tania Hextell (Principal)                                              
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

Our PBL Focus for this week is:  
Integrity: be honest and trustworthy. 

If I say I will- then I will! 

 

Term 1, 2022 
 

 
Kitchen Garden  

is on every Friday! 
 Gold coin donations please! 
March 

Monday 21st 
Wear Orange to school 

today! 
 
Friday 25th 

Clean Up Corunna Point to 
Mystery Bay  
$5 for the bus 
 
Book Club Due  
 
Tuesday 29th  
P&C AGM 4.30pm at School 
 

April 
 
Monday 4th 
Assembly 2:30pm in the 
Najanuga classroom. 
Parents invited 
 

Tuesday 5th 
State swimming 
Zac, Ryder, Nash and George 
 
Friday 8th 
K-6 Cross Country 
Tilba and Quaama PS 
Tilba Oval 
P&C Food Stall 
Last day of Term 1! 
 

Saturday 16th April 
Tilba Festival 

 
CONTACT US ANYTIME  
Central Tilba School 
89 Corkhill Drive 
 

Phone: 4473 7210 
 

Email: centrtilba-    
p.admin@det.nsw.edu.au  
 

Website: https://centrtilba-
p.schools.nsw.gov.au/  
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Some writing inspired by the story and 
character strengths of Marie Curie. 
 Integrity means being honest and 
trustworthy. 
 
She was known as “The Mother of Modern 
Physics”. She was born in Poland in1867. She 
was very clever and loved Science but she 
was not allowed to go to university. Marie’s 
research discovered x-rays and treatments for 
cancer. She saved people’s lives. Marie Curie 
had great integrity because she was honest 
and trustworthy. By Athena 
 
Marie Curie was known for her work in 
modern physics. She was born in Poland in 
1867. She discovered radium and polonium. 
She named it that because she was born in 
Poland. She won the Nobel Prize in 1903 and 
won another one in 1911 for Physics and 
Chemistry. Marie discovered x-rays and 
treatments for cancer. Her husband died in a 
tragic accident. Marie Curie had great 
integrity, which means she was honest and 
trustworthy. When she discovered radium and 
polonium, she didn’t say “I discovered it, I get 
to name it and I will keep my work”, instead 
she let people use her work to expand on it 
and save countless lives.  
By George 
 
 

The News Room 
Barranguba class applied their 
reporting skills, public speaking 
and filming techniques to create 
a news program.  

Stage 2 wrote informative texts on 
the Thorny Devil- including realistic 
illustrations. They experimented with 
layouts, fonts, text colours and 
structure to ensure their writing 
included subheadings and was easy 
to read. It also had to fit on one 
page! 

Congratulations Banjo!  
Third place in the Eurobodalla 
Summer Reading Challenge! 

We have been 
training for the Cross 

Country each day 
during our fitness 
time. There has 

been a big 
improvement in 
endurance and 

stamina! 



 

 

 

 
  

Each week we have a 
LEGO STEM challenge. 
We’ve built mazes and 
castles. I wonder what the 
next challenge will be?  

Science with Miss Elton is super 
exciting. We are investigating how 
plants get water from their roots to 
their leaves. We’ll watch the roots 
grow in our potato experiment.  

Tiny Zoo introduced us to Maud the tawny frog 
mouth, Andrew the python, a spiny stick insect,                         
O                           Oskar the ring tail possum and           
K                           Kahlua the bearded dragon.                

Thank you to the 
Salvation Army 
Bushfire Recovery 
for funding a visit 
from the Tiny Zoo 
this week.  

We used plastic forks, paint 
and some collage materials 
to create our cute puffer fish.  



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Movies by Moonlight 
OUTDOOR CINEMA 
Saturday 26 March 2022 

 
 
 

Hey Narooma! The holiday makers are heading 
home and it’s time to re-emerge. 

Come and watch the Hollywood blockbuster 
Jumanji: Welcome to the Jungle under the 
stars and be reminded how much you love 
the place you live. 

Pack a picnic or enjoy a feed from onsite 
food trucks. 

 
This event is a joint initiative between the NSW Government, Eurobodalla 

Council and the Narooma Chamber of Commerce as part of the Summer 

Night Fund / Festival of Place – a celebration a celebration of public 

spaces across NSW. 

Where 
NATA Oval 
Bluewater Drive, Narooma 

Time 
Gates open 6.30pm 
Movie start time 7.30pm No 
bookings required 

 
Bring a picnic rug, blanket or chairs! 

 
 
 
 
 

 
Proudly funded by the NSW Government 
in association with Eurobodalla Council. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yarn Up   

Mental Health Carer Catchup 

Narooma Leisure Centre, Bluewater Drive, Narooma 

Monday 4 April 2022 12:30 – 2:30 pm  

BBQ lunch and refreshments provided 

For catering purposes please RSVP by Wednesday 30 March 

to Angela, One Door Mental Health Carer Advocate 

 on 0455 402 763 

                                        

           

 

  25th March 

 
P & C Festival Committee Meeting 
 
The next meeting for this year’s festival will be held at the 
Dromedary Hotel, 5pm Friday, 18th March.  Everyone is welcome 
and encouraged to attend. We hope to see more parents this 
week.  
 
We need more volunteers for the festival stall please consider 
helping on the day even if its only for an hour or 2.  
 
Please contact the school office if you can help. Ph  4473 7210 
 
 
 
 
 

https://www.onedoor.org.au/
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